STEEPLE BARTON PARISH COUNCIL

MINUTES OF A MEETING OF STEEPLE BARTON PARISH COUNCIL 

MONDAY 17 SEPTEMBER 2012
THE ALICE MARSHALL HALL, MIDDLE BARTON.

	Councillors Present:
	Janice Dyer (Chair), Andrea Gardner, Andrew Henderson, Deanna Gardner, John Bews, Richard Leonard, Trish Cyster


	Public:
	1


	Clerk:
	Abigail Beale



PUBLIC QUESTION TIME 
No questions were raised at this time.

590
To receive apologies for absence

Apologies received from Cllr Knight and Cllr Hudspeth.
591
Declarations of Interest
To receive declarations of interest in accordance with the council’s Code of Conduct (and section 106 of the Local Government Finance Act 1992).


No declarations were received.
592
Minutes of the last meeting 

The minutes from the meeting held on 16th July 2012 were approved and signed as an 
accurate record.

Matters arising – None.
593
Reports from District and County Councillors (Appendix A)



Nothing further was added to Cllr Hudspeth’s report (Appendix A).  



Cllr Goffe’s report included an update regarding the planning application at 9 Hillside Road 
which had been refused.  He had taken note that the Parish Council made no response to 
the planning application and assumed the PC had no objections to the application.  As the 
planning officer was against the application, Cllr Goffe asked for a site meeting.  Following 
that site meeting a subsequent meeting took place during which 5 officials were for the 
application and 7 officials were against the application due to crowding.
594
Any issues to discuss with Jon Westerman (Planning Officer, WODC) who will be attending 
October meeting

It was agreed that there were no specific issues that needed to be raised. However, 

it was decided it would be good to understand:


a)
how the Parish Council can work better with WODC


b)
how the change in recent legislation will impact on future planning applications, 

including social housing applications

c) 
how WODC make decisions on planning applications, particularly where the decision 
 
contradicts a decision that was made in the past  during a similar application


d)
how retrospective building applications work

e)
the policy surrounding ‘subservience’


Mr Westerman should also be informed that the Parish Council will not know what issues 
might be raised on the night by members of the public attending the meeting. 
595

Correspondence not covered elsewhere in the Agenda



(a) 
Winter salt supplies

 

Cllr Dyer confirmed that Mr Knight at Whistlow Farm had agreed to store the 2 ton 

of free salt from OCC.  Cllr Henderson volunteered to move salt from Whistlow Farm 

to the salt bins as and when required.  




RESOLVED 




THAT, the clerk would contact Mr Knight to check location and inform him that 

access would need to be gained by a large vehicle using a crane off lift and the salt 

would need to be stored on a pallet.  




Salt bin (South Street) – The clerk confirmed that she had asked OCC to recommend 

a suitable location for the salt bin at the end of South Street/Kiddington Road to be 

site and was waiting for Paul Wilson from OCC to come back to her.




Cllr Bews also raised the potential need of a salt bin at Marshall Crescent.



Emergency Winter Plan – Cllr Leonard reported that there was a template available 
to help produce an emergency plan.  It was decided that volunteers for winter 
clearing would be asked for.  OCC have a leaflet that can be distributed to all 
households that outlines emergency first steps.



RESOLVED 




THAT, Cllr Dyer would ask for winter clearing volunteers in the next edition of 


Dorn Free Press.  


THAT, the clerk would request 600 copies of the ‘emergency first steps’ leaflet.  


(b) 
Speed awareness stickers for wheelie bins


Correspondence had been received from a company that sells wheelie bin stickers to 

help with the reduction of speeding traffic.  The topic was discussed but it was 


agreed that the 
stickers were too expensive and they would not help reduce the 

speed at which traffic travels through the village.
596
Matters arising and not covered elsewhere in the agenda

(a) 
Community Led Plan (CLP) – Your Village, Your Say


Cllr Leonard confirmed that a steering group needs to drive the CLP and the group 

has to be separate from the Parish Council.  Discussions were had about enlisting 

volunteers to form the steering group via the bulletin and Dorn Free Press and 


holding seminars in Spring 2013 where interested parties would be invited to attend.  

ORCC will assist in this process and can provide funding to help with the costs of 


refreshments for the seminars.  


To encourage interest in the CLP discussions were had about including fact files 


about the parish in each edition of the bulletin.




RESOLVED 



THAT, Cllr Dyer would put a piece in the forthcoming bulletin and in the next 


edition of the Dorn Free Press asking for volunteers for the CLR steering group and 

informing interested parties that seminars will take place in Spring 2013.

(b)
Affordable Housing Update, including Dashwood House


The clerk reported that no official update had been received about the site near the 

Carpenter’s Arms, however, after chasing WODC they confirmed that Cottsway were 

planning to submit an application in October.  




RESOLVED 



THAT, the clerk would ask for an official note/update so it could be posted onto 

the website.


Dashwood House – Cllr Bews confirmed that only two residents were left to be 


re-housed and that residents had brought up the issue of relocating the memorial 

seat and the cherry tree that had been planted in memory of Princess Diana.  It was 

decided that the seat could be easily relocated but the tree would be more difficult 

to move and Cottsway should be responsible for this.



RESOLVED 



THAT, the clerk would contact Cottsway about relocating the tree.
  
Cllr Bews was thanked for all the time and effort he had put in to supporting the 

residents during what had been a difficult time.

(c)
Jubilee Update, including Wood Carving



Cllr Leonard reported that he had spoken to an Arborist about the tree and he had 

been advised to leave the tree as it was.  As the tree was rotten inside it 
would be a 

great haven for 
wildlife.   
(d)
18 Farriers Road update 

There were no further updates to report, however, the topic would remain on the 
agenda for next month.
(e)
Removal of dead tree, Worton Road

Cllr Knight had volunteered to cut the tree down during the recent finance meeting.
597

Circulation Folder –Any matters arising?



No matters arose.
598

Reports


(a)
School Governors report - Cllr Henderson



As the Chair of Governors (Mr Silvester) was present he provided an update.  He 

confirmed that 99 pupil were now at the school and a recent Governing body 


meeting and a Governor/Parent meeting had taken place.  A positive Task force 


group meeting had taken place that day where the Local Authority had come in and 

challenged the leadership team.  It was also confirmed that the process to recruit a 

new head teacher had started.  Governors were also looking to recruit a new 


Community and Parent Governor.  



Mr Silvester asked whether the Parish Council could help support the mini bus fund.  

It was confirmed that the Parish Council had received a letter from FOMBS asking for 

a donation and that they would very much like to support the cause but further 


consideration was required.  Cllr Cyster asked Mr Silvester whether leasing a mini 

bus or partnerships had been considered.  Mr Silvester said he would look into these 

options and also provide an update on future fundraising activities.




Cllr Henderson thanked Mr Silvester for his regularly attendance at the parish 


council meetings. 



(b)
Highways, pavements and verges



Church Lane update/school parking



Cllr Knight sent through an update in his absence.  This included the possibility of 

receiving some funding from Cllr Ian Hudspeth towards the verges – Cllr Knight to 

follow up, and looking into further options for resolving the problem following some 

initial costs from Oxfordshire County Council.  He said he would keep everyone 


updated on progress.




(c)
Transport – The Chair




Cllr Dyer reported that following the review of the 23A bus service it had been 


confirmed that from December the service would continue to operate on a 


Wednesday but the Saturday service would no longer run.  Cllr Dyer also gave an 

advance warning that the Banbury S4 and the Thursday OCC service will be 


reviewed, official note and timescale yet to be received. 


(d)
Sports and Social Club/Playing Fields


Cllr Bews confirmed that work had started on the MUGA (multi-use games area), 

project and reported that the Oxfordshire Playing Field Association were running 

ROSPA training at the S&SC on Saturday 22nd September.   

 

Cllr Bews thanked the Parish Council for funding the recent ROSPA inspection on 

behalf of The Barton’s Victory War Hall Memorial Committee.  The ROSPA inspection 

reports had been received but a couple of queries meant that the reports needed 

updating.  




Cllr Bews was pleased to announce that the recent Air ambulance fete had made 

approximately £550 and a good time was had by all.

(e)
Arts and Leisure



Nothing to report.
599
Planning applications – Cllr. Henderson

(i)
Jacobs Cottage, 10 Jacob Yard – Alterations and erection of single storey extension, 

to include conversion of outbuilding to form kitchen.  


No objections were raised.


RESOLVED



THAT, the clerk would e-mail the planning officer to say there were no objections.
600
Finances 

(a) 
Membership renewal – Oxford Rural Community Council (ORCC)



It had been agreed at the recent finance meeting (11th Sept) that membership would 

be renewed.

(b)
Report from Finance Sub Committee of its meeting including urgent 



business meeting and precept update


Free winter salt proforma/storage had been discussed.  A donation request had 

been received from FOMBS towards their mini bus appeal.  Discussions had taken 
place during the meeting but nothing had been decided.  Given that the village grass 
cutting is up for re-tender in November it was agreed that the mowing plan needed 
updating to include a detailed map of specific areas and measurements.



The budget tracker (outlining village expenditure) was reviewed and was considered 

all on track apart from expenditure for trees which was over budget.  Cllr Henderson 

pointed out that the amount for tree maintenance had been spread across five 


years in the budget, so there was no issue.


The precept for 2013/14 would be decided at the next Finance meeting scheduled in 
December.


(c)
Accounts for Payment



i) 
To consider and approve accounts for payment.  (Appendix B to agenda 
     


September 2012)


ii) 
Accounts not on Appendix B submitted by 8pm on 17 September 2012




RESOLVED



THAT, all payments listed were agreed.  
601
To receive items for next agenda

Jon Westerman – Planning Officer



Re-location of jubilee seat (from Dashwood House) and provision of seat in the bus shelter

602
AOB

Putting a seat into the bus shelter – to be put onto the agenda for discussion at the next 
meeting.  Reports of a lot of dog mess along Mole Lane up to the school.
603
Date and location of next meeting 

To confirm the date of the next meeting, this is scheduled for Monday 15 October 2012 at the Alice Marshall Hall, Middle Barton at 8pm.
4



  Signed .............................................


